COLLEGE NOTES.

The class of '94 had a most successful meeting on Dec. 3rd. A good musical and literary programme was well carried out. The ladies of the year were in attendance and were delighted with the entertainment. The next meeting will be held on Wednesday instead of Thursday evening, Dec. 16th.

There are a few aspiring dignitaries about the College who have been overheard using some lady students' names a little too freely in the halls. We take this way of warning these gentlemen (?) that if this discourteous practice is not discontinued they will be severely dealt with.

Fresh and spicy. T. R. Scott, A. K. Maclennan and E. J. Rattie delivered the first consignment of Divinity Hall productions—two popular sermons and a lecture.

The Rev. R. Whittington, of Japan, gave the divinities a very interesting lecture last Monday.

The skating season is at hand, much to the delight of the students who patronize the rink.

It is now an open secret that a recent graduate from Divinity Hall is about to embark on the sea of matrimony. May he ever find a favorable breeze and a sea free from breakers.

The Concursus Virtutus et Iniquitatis at the Royal had a somewhat stormy sitting on Friday evening of last week. There is now a calm, but report says it only portends another upheaval.

On Saturday of last week a telegram reached A. D. McKinnon; of '94, announcing the death of his brother at Monéton, N.B. He has the sympathy of all in his bereavement, rendered doubly sad by the fact that it happened at so great a distance and while both were far removed from their home.

We regret to learn that typhoid has laid hold on another of the class of '95, in the person of J. W. English, who left for his home on Monday, 7th inst.

What a terrific racket the divinities make?

Committee meetings are the order of the day.

The Modern Language Society will not allow reports of its meetings to be published in the Journal.

PERSONALS.

Mr. Archie Valleau, M.D., who secured the gold medal in final year medicine last term, is located in Wilcott, Vermont.

Fred J. Pope, M.A., has succeeded T. G. Allen in the science department of the Seaforth College Institute. Mr. Allen has held the position for two years.

W, Curle, M.A., has withdrawn from the staff of the Gananoque collegiate and is now reading Blackstone in Toronto.

The Rev. J. McLean, who was inducted into the pastoral charge of Blackney congregations last spring shortly after his graduation, is meeting with great success in his ministrations. It is said that before long he means to institute a Ladies' Aid in connection with the congregation.

Thomas Miller, Esq., who has been for many years county judge of Halton, died at Milton on Thursday, November 12th. He was educated at Queen's, and while occupying an honorable and respected position as a judge, was a prominent and useful citizen of Milton, and before coming to Milton had been captain in the 29th Waterloo Battalion.

E. C. Shorey, '86, formerly of San Francisco, has been appointed chemist to a large sugar company in Hawaii. He will get \$1,800 for being "on duty" six months in the year.

G. W. Parmelee, '89, is on the road to fame and becoming an influential man in the Quebec Government. Since he is a Queen's man, it is unnecessary to say, however, that he is not of the "boodling" class.

Our old friend, J. T. Kennedy, M.D., is now at Fort McKavett, Texas. The change of climate has had a beneficial effect, so that he is now able to do something at the practice of his profession. We hope soon to hear that he has worked up a good physique and a lucrative practice amongst our American neighbors.

Rev. Joseph Andrews, a graduate of Queen's, has severed his connection with Middleville and Dalhousie congregations to make his home in the far West. He will reside for a time at Pilot Mound, though his work will be some distance from that point. He would remind the boys that there is always a warm spot in his heart and a bone and potato in the larder for any good fellow from Queen's.